
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We aim to create an exceptional school that harbours confidence, 
respect and a love of learning and prepares children for the 

challenges and adventures of life.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re all part of the bigger picture! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Foxes Lane, Mousehole, Penzance,  
Cornwall, TR19 6QQ 
Tel: 01736  731 427 

www.mousehole.cornwall.sch.uk 
@MouseholeSch 

 

6th October 2017 
Newsletter 

  

http://www.mousehole.cornwall.sch.uk/


At our last Celebration Assembly, the Star Award certificates 
went to Alfie and Ella in Dinghy Class, Charles, Chloe and 
Zena in Skiff Class, Ivy-May, Soloman and Merryn in Lugger Class and 
Harry, Elle and Sam in Schooner Class. This week’s awards went to 
Peter and Amelie in Dinghy Class, Mercy Tilda and Maisie in Skiff Class, 
Lilly, Rufus and Flo in Lugger Class and Eliza, Callum and Kiera in 
Schooner Class.  Congratulations, you are all Mousehole stars!   

 

Now that 
Gardening club 
has ended for 
the season we 
would like to 
ask for some 
help to clear up 
the garden 
areas for the 

winter.  If anyone is able to lend a hand, 
we really would appreciate it.  Skiff Class 
have been working with Dave from the 
PolliNation Project. They planted lots of 
daffodils. Some children from Schooner 
Class also met with Dave to discuss 
further plans for our involvement with 

the PolliNation Project. They discussed last 
term’s school parliament vote to use some of 
the funding to buy a new planter and they 
got some good advice from Dave about how 
they might use the planter to make our 
school even more “bee friendly”. 

 

It was lovely to see Mr Mullaney back in school again yesterday.  He is 
planning to return to work next week on a reduced timetable as part of 
a phased return to work.  Mr Mullaney and Miss Williams will be 
sharing teaching responsibilities in Lugger Class initially to ensure a 
good hand over. 



The annual Paul Feast Concert will take place next week on 
Wednesday, 11th October, at 6:30pm at St Pol de Leon Church in Paul. 
This is a lovely event at which our children perform and we usually 
have a great turn out.  We do hope that as many children as possible 
will be able to come along to sing and enjoy the refreshments 
afterwards! Please meet in the church room at 6:00pm ready to 
process with the church congregation.  Children should wear their 
school uniform. 
 

 

As part of our work with the Penwith PE Network, the children of 
Schooner Class have been enjoying their time at Penzance Gymnastics 
Club. Some ringing endorsements from the children: “The instructors 
make it really fun”; “The bars over the foam pit are exciting”; “We’ve 
learnt so many new things, it’s so fun”. 
 

Wear it Wild Day is a national event run by 
WWF (Word Wildlife Fund) to 
raise money and awareness 
for endangered animals. As 
part of their project: What 
would happen if nobody 
cared? Skiff Class would like all of 
Mousehole School to be involved. 
Come dressed as an animal or wear an animal accessory and donate at 
least a £1 to be a part of the fun. Thank you for your support. Also, if 
anyone has any polystyrene pizza bases or similar please could you 
donate them to Skiff Class to be used for t-shirt printing.  



“This week we re-enacted the smuggler’s journey to London; it was 
very nerve-racking. We had to dodge the custom officers and collect 
tea from the French smugglers. That was fun. The duffers sold the tea 
to the hawkers who sold it to the shop keepers or the tea drinkers. You 
got profit if you sold it to the tea drinkers. You got 4 pence”. Thanks to 
Flo, Zach and Sarah-Jane for the report. 
 
 

Dates for your diary: 

Don’t forget, a full and up to date listing of school events and dates can 
be found on the CALENDAR page of our website. 

Monday, 9th October – Paul Feast market. 

Monday, 9th October – Schooner Class field trip. 

Wednesday, 11th October – Paul Feast concert at 6:00pm. 

Friday, 13th October – Lugger Class field trip. 

Monday, 16th October – Bernard Matthews concert – Year 4 children. 

Monday, 16th October – FROMS Annual General Meeting. 

Thursday, 19th October – Wear It Wild day. 

Thursday, 19th October – FROMS Cake stall by Lugger Class. 

Friday, 20th October – School CLOSED for staff training. 

Monday, 23rd October – Start of half term week. 

Tuesday, 31st October – Halloween lunch. 

Monday, 6th November – Cross country at St Ives Rugby Club. 
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